The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
October 25, 2019
Attendance:  R. Beardsell, P. Bullard, Ashton Burke, S. Burt, A. Cochran, J. Daileanes, K. DiNardo, I. Duros, 
K. Hostetter, G. Lemire, S. Micus, G. Monagle, C. Murphy, M. Novello, Alyssa Schatzel, Meredith Shaw, 
K. Trevenen
Old Business/Updates:

TTC and The Coalition- Mental Health Parent Speaker series on 11/4 will feature Jon Mattleson speaking on warning signs of mental health problems.   Tech Talk Series will begin on 11/13 with Positive Parenting in a Digital Age.  Several new teen vaping cessation programs were identified and Meredith will add to bulletin that was developed last year and used by A. Principals during disciplinary meetings. 
Masconomet- John reported HS Health Education Dept wrote vaping curriculum to include most recent information. Masco Flu Clinic ran smoothly and immunized 96 staff members against the flu. Gavin reports recycling and composting continues to go well at the MS.  Students are enthusiastic and building seems cleaner. Citizen’s Workshop at MS going well, focuses on responsibility, students engaged. All three A. Principals feel that vaping has decreased for the first time in 4-5 years. Most likely result of several factors, current MA vaping ban, students getting the message that vaping can cause serious illness and even death (so less cool and less first time users), increased security and surveillance around bathrooms and after school.   
Vaping Diversion Programs-subcommittee will research and propose a Masco smoking diversion program outside of regular meeting hours and work on a program proposal to review with council later this year.   Karen and Patty will work to form the committee.   
New Business:

Group discussed background information based on the topics below: 
WSCC (Whole School , Whole Community, Whole Child)-Karen outlined how SHAC has been based on this model for 2-3 years, using it as organizational tool to write reports and post on website.  The model was the focus of a working group that provided an initial assessment several years ago.  Work on the model has stalled since.   

ESSA (Every Student Succeeds ACT)- Purpose of this act to provide support for all students. Irene informed group that she is Homelessness Coordinator, Foster Care, Migrant Workers and Military Contact Person as required by this law.

SHAC Mission Statement-May need to revise this as group moves forward to keep it relevant. 

 “This is not a launch that calls for health for education’s sake.  Nor is it education for health’s sake.  Rather it is a call for health and education for each child’s sake.” ASCD   Based on the above information and what the group feels SHAC has done well in the past and what we can improve on, the group brainstormed ideas for moving forward.  Recycling and Holiday Programs and the Resource Booklet were all seen as strengths.  Marketing who we are and what we do and utilizing students in our processes were seen as areas we could improve.  Marketing the WSCC model in a way that organizes and informs the community of all that the district does and has available to all students was identified as a need. Several action steps were identified.
· Group decided to revisit this assessment and Karen will forward the google doc to group for revision.
· Karen will look for available Needs Assessment Tools that utilize the WSCC Model.
Next Meeting 
November 22, 2019

